


  We are an Open and Affirming Church. We welcome all into the full life and

ministries of the church irrespective of race, gender, age, creed, sexual

orientation, gender identity and expression, socio-economic status, and

mental and physical disabilities. 

We celebrate the image of God in every person.
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Dear Ones, 

     

     I think this is the last newsletter letter I will be writing. Gulp. I have just over

three weeks before my last workday (three weeks and 2 days but who’s counting?). I

force myself to contend with this in my thoughts and prayers every day now that I

have crossed the one-month threshold. It is wicked hard. I cannot begin to tell all

that I will miss. Mostly I will miss YOU, my precious, squirrely, passionate,

sometimes crabby, and often dazzlingly kind and hard-working church family. 

    

     Almost eight years ago (it would be a full eight years in June), I was called to

this church in ways that made my heart sing. I loved the NSBUCC commitment to

inclusivity, our support for the LGBTQ+ community and our determination to feed

the hungry. Every church on the planet BELIEVES they are welcoming, but this

church REALLY IS! We find a place for folks, and we sit beside them… we get to

know them and if they are children, we love them even as they wiggle and make

lighting the candles EXTRA exciting. 

     

     As I try to prepare my heart for letting go and letting God (as the saying, and

true discipleship, goes) I am comforted by watching you all in action. Last night we

had a fabulous craft night and delicious supper provided by Bill Peterson’s stellar

cooking skills. I hate crafts, but when I see you guys in action, I have to love them!

Natalie was a genius to come up with a craft that everyone (well, not me but normal

people!) could do and to create a reason with Bill and David’s supper support to call

us all together. How we have MISSED being together! Honestly, the crafts shocked

me! The spring wreaths you made were so CREATIVE and each one had a person’s

personality in a clothespin circle that would brighten any spot. They actually looked

beautiful! (I know I shouldn’t have been surprised, shocked even, but… well… I

was.) 
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     Our theme for lent this year is “Tending one another with care.” We have put a

new word that connects with this theme in a pocket of the new pulpit parament that

Debby made for this season. It is an important theme and rededication for our body

the church at NSBUCC because COVID kept us back from each other for so long.

The more isolated we were through social distancing and lack of indoor

time...hugging and laughing, listening, and holding hands while we prayed… the

more sadness, crabbiness, and self-centered some of our interactions became. The

problem was that being alone so much gave us too much time to dwell on what WE

wanted and liked and not enough time noticing what OTHERS wanted, needed even.

This has been no one’s “fault”, it has been a side effect of protecting ourselves and

others during the pandemic, which was important, but our joy of connection became

harder to come by. The joy for me now, even as I prepare for the terribly hard work

of moving, is that I see RECONNECTION blossoming. Inch by inch, we are coming

back to our true nature as Christ’s body in New Smyrna Beach. I celebrate and

thank God for this blessing.

     I also notice the problem-solving skills alive and at work among you. Our church

council, guided by our moderator and vice moderator, are tackling complex

maintenance problems and overseeing strategic planning in a way that will stand us

in good stead as we move forward. Our search committee perfected a church profile

to submit to the Florida Conference for posting to attract a designated minister who

will feel called by who we are in this body and the sacred work we are doing in our

community. 

   

     The search committee is well on its way of receiving profiles from interested

clergy, listening to them preach online, checking references and lining up

interviews. Your search committee embodies diversity from our membership of age

and life experiences, but each member has a heart for listening to the sacred call... 
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...God is even now placing in the heart of the person who will come to us and the

hearts of those who will hear that call on our behalf. They will recommend someone

to you at the end of the process. YOU, as the Body of Christ, will have the final vote

as you did almost 8 years ago. Our search committee is amazing, Sammie, the

chair, was on the search committee that called me. The key point is that as they

search, they search their hearts for God’s nudges, so the connection NSBUCC

makes with the next clergy person grows the Body as the Holy Spirit calls. 

In Christ's Love,

Pastor Diane

 

      

 

Continued: A LETTER 
FROM OUR PASTOR

WITH US!
COME WORSHIP

M A R C H  2 0 2 2 V O L .  2 2  I S S U E  3  



ONE-YEARONE-YEAR
BIBLEBIBLE
PLANPLAN

M A R C H  2 0 2 2 V O L .  2 2  I S S U E  3  



Council Corner:
Meeting Minutes from March 14, 2022

Council Corner:
M A R C H  2 0 2 2 V O L .  2 2  I S S U E  3  



Council Corner:
Meeting Minutes from March 14, 2022

M A R C H  2 0 2 2 V O L .  2 2  I S S U E  3  



Council Corner:
Meeting Minutes from March 14, 2022

M A R C H  2 0 2 2 V O L .  2 2  I S S U E  3  



Hello Church Family!

     So many blessings abound in our faith community…the blessing of maskless worship…the real
possibility of including everyone in worship…teams being formed to provide lay pastoral care during the
interim before we get a new pastor on board…members in discernment seeking direction in their call to
minister more fully to the people of God…a full circle in our sanctuary singing “Let There Be Peace” at the
conclusion of worship!

     We are so blessed. Even amidst the sorrow and sadness of loss. Pastor Diane’s last Sunday preaching
will be Easter—April 17th. We have learned that she will be with us in worship on the 24th for an
“untethering” ceremony where we release her and promise not to reach out to her with our needs for some
time to come, at least a year and maybe longer. This will be very difficult for some of us and I suspect,
most of us. But we will endure this together.
  
     To celebrate, commemorate and perhaps commiserate Diane’s leaving we will be having a Farewell
Diane Dinner on Saturday, April 23rd. This event does require an RSVP so we can prepare Community
Hall and plan for food and fun. If you have not yet responded to the invite sent out by the church office,
you may contact Debby Hughes 414-491-3277 for more information.
  
     The work of the United Church of Christ in New Smyrna Beach is a collective endeavor shared by each
and every one of us. The Church Council are merely servants who represent YOU in various areas of
church life. It is good to be a follower! Following the example of Jesus is about as good as life can get!
Leaders can only do so much and nothing of any significance can be done without YOU! YOU are the
catalyst which makes all things possible.  

     If you see a property issue which needs addressing, please note in in the Property Logbook located
under the mailboxes in the Church Office waiting area. If you see something positive please share it with
someone else! Practice the “Thumper Rule” most of the time…think Bambi and if you don’t know the
answer to this, please ask me and I will be happy to share it with you! Please practice love and
forgiveness and as Brandon recently shared during an amazing sermon…tend to one another. It is the
greatest gift we can give one another.

In God’s Love,
Debby Hughes
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Greetings Church Family!

     On Sunday, April 24th after church (about 11:00 AM), join Castor Welsh for the first ever meeting of
the Sticky Note Seminary! This group will be dissecting the Bible, and various corresponding narratives,
annotation style (or sticky notes if you will).
     
     During each meeting, attendants will go over each other’s annotations of the text, discovering the roots
of their own initial impressions, and exploring how the experiences of their peers have shaped different
understandings of the content, further deepening one another’s knowledge of the Bible and reality. 
    
     For the first meeting we will be reading Austen Hartke’s "Transforming: The Bible and the Lives of
Transgender Christians". While you certainly will not need to purchase or read the book to learn something
while attending the meetings, it is highly encouraged, as it will help you to develop insights by creating
and sharing your own annotations of the text. You can purchase the book on Amazon for $16.00
(paperback) or $9.99 for the kindle version. You can also borrow the audiobook version on the Hoopla app
(the digital service utilized by the Volusia county library to lend e-books and audiobooks). 
     
     If you have any questions, or need assistance with obtaining a copy of the book, you can reach out to
Castor directly at (386) 409-1178, by email at Castor.welsh2002@gmail.com, or on Instagram at
@Castor_Perceval. 
     
     Thank you for taking time to read about this upcoming and adventurous reading of the Bible, and we
hope to see you there!

Castor Welsh

 

STICKY NOTE SEMINARY
with Castor Welsh

M A R C H  2 0 2 2 V O L .  2 2  I S S U E  3  

mailto:Castor.welsh2002@gmail.com


For the well-being of our faith community during this

time of transition

For Pastor Diane and Ron as they come to the end

of their time with us

For our church leaders, strength, courage and

foresight to lead us forward

For John and Donnie and Colors of Hunger Ministry

and the volunteer foundation which allows it to

thrive

For Sammie and the Gifts of Love Ministry

Gratitude for the volunteers who staff our Thrift

Store which serves the community, allows services

to those in need and financially helps our faith

community 

For members of our faith community who have lost

loved ones

For compassion and solidarity for the oppressed,

the marginalized and the “other”

For wisdom and strength for political leaders

For unity amidst overwhelming division

For our world as it comes together to ameliorate

COVID an its’ successors

For faith to replace FEAR (negatively focused

uncertainty)

 

We Care
 and Say

 Prayers...

Our local community food bank

continues to serve those in need in

New Smyrna Beach, Edgewater and

Oak Hill. 

 

They need our help! Contact them

to donate food or send

contributions:

820 W Park Avenue, Edgewater, FL

32132 Phone: (386) 423-5257 

Open Tues and Thurs 9am—2pm
 

Prayer Concerns?
Contact Pastor Diane or Debby Hughes to have your

prayer added to our Prayer Group and the UCC Prayer

Chain.

 

Gifts of
Love Food
Bank
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by visiting www.godsbathhouse.org
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Send your 
cards of 
love and 
support to...

Kitty Thompson- April 4th

Virginia Baker- April 6th

Carolyn Cote- April 12th

Karen Dreggors- April 17th

Judi Beland- April 19th

Sammie Hartwell- April 19th

Alice Lewis- April 24th

Gladsy Starkey- April 25th

Jacob Chiofalo- April 30th

 

We need men’s clothing for
Colors of Hunger, including

tee shirts, shorts, pants,
shoes, underwear,etc. The
clothing should be in good

condition, clean, and
suitable for outdoor work

(no business suits, for
example). We also 

need dog and 
cat food. 




Thank you! 
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WORSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING: Monday, April 4th at 6pm via Zoom 

SPIRITUALITY & THE 12 STEPS: Wednesday, April 6th and 13th at 5:30pm in Community Hall

UCC CRAFT SHOW: Saturday, April 9th from 9am-2pm under the oaks

PASTOR DIANE'S FAREWELL DINNER: Saturday, April 23rd at 6:30pm: RSVP to Debby Hughes by 

April 15th by emailing: nsbucc.moderator@gmail.com

PASTOR DIANE'S UNTETHERING CEREMONY: Sunday, April 24th. Join us for her release ceremony 

with John Vertigan of the FL Conference.

STICKY NOTE SEMINARY with Castor Welsh: Sunday, April 24th after worship in Community Hall

Email castor.welsh2002@gmail.com for information!

RECURRING COMMUNITY/SOCIAL GATHERINGS:

Mondays @ 4pm: Colors of Hunger (COH) To-Go Meal Distribution and Clothing Ministry

Tuesdays @ 2pm: Prayer Group (office & via Zoom) - Contact Pastor Diane

RECURRING MONTHLY COMMITTEE MEETINGS

2nd Monday @ 11am: Finance Meeting (Zoom) - Sammie Hartwell

2nd Monday @ 4pm: Council Meeting (Zoom) - Debby Hughes

April 3 - Cathy Mason

April 10 - Karen Austin

April 17 - Alana Proctor

April 24 - Adam Dydak

 

Liturgists

IMPORTANT DATES

WORSHIP
VOLUNTEER
SCHEDULE

April 3 - Donna Lambert

             Karen Austin

April 10   - Lori Lee

              George Smith

April 17 - Donna Lambert

      Sue & Randy Cooper

April 24 - Lori Lee

             George Smith

Ushers
Sunday Fellowship
1st Sun - Bill & Dave

2nd Sun - John & Donnie

3rd Sun - Marcia & Ernnie (thru May)

4th Sun - Castor

5th Sun - Cathy & Debby (May & Oct)

             - OPEN (July)
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The United Voice is published by the

United Church of Christ, 

New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168

Pastor: Rev. Dr. Diane Langworthy

Ministers: All members of the congregation

Moderator: Debby Hughes

 

THE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST  
203 WASHINGTON STREET

   NEW SMYRNA BEACH, FLORIDA  32168-7042



REV. DR. DIANE LANGWORTHY  
  ●    CELL: 386-847-0883   

 ●    EMAIL:  MYTOADHILL@HOTMAIL.COM



CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:  MON, WED, FRI, 9AM-1PM   
●    PHONE:   386-428-2352

 ●   EMAIL: NEWSMYRNABEACHUCC@GMAIL.COM     



UCCNSB THRIFT STORE HOURS: TUE-SAT 9:30A-3P
   ●     PHONE:   386-427-2115 

●    UCCNSB.THRIFT@GMAIL.COM 






Pastor Diane Langworthy

     cell: 386-847-0883 / email:

mytoadhill@hotmail.com 




Office

     phone: 386-428-2325 / email:

newsmyrnabeachucc@gmail.com




Finance

     confidential email: uccnsbfin@gmail.com




"The Voice" Editor- Natalie Hageman

     email: newsmyrnabeachucc@gmail.com

Contact Us

14

M A R C H  2 0 2 2 V O L .  2 2  I S S U E  3  

Craft Night Fun!!!


